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From:   Lori Ade 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee met Wednesday, September 20th. Minutes of the meeting are 
attached with this month’s Board Report.   The next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m., 
Wednesday, January 10, 2018 to be held at the Pana Jr. High School. 

 
Phase 2 Project Update 

• Sr.  High 
o Exterior painting is 100% complete at the Sr. High.  

• Jr.  High 
o The stairwells of the band and auditorium rooms have been painted. 
o Exterior work 100% complete. 

• Lincoln School 
o All work 100% complete. 

• Washington School 
o All work is 100% complete.  

 
Annual Crisis Management Review 
The district’s annual crisis management review took place on September 7th. A copy of those 
minutes are attached to this month’s board report. 
 
High School Track  
As previously reported, repairs will be made in November. A follow-up inspection will take 
place in February in case further repairs need to be made prior to start of track season. 
 
Water/Lead Testing 
The water testing was completed September 12-14.  I do not have test results back as of the 
date of this report. 
 
Phase 3 Projects 
Mr. Bauer has asked me to make contact with GRP to set up a meeting in November/December 
to review the next phase of possible projects.  The strategic plan that was updated in January, 
2017 was reviewed with the Facilities Committee at our most recent meeting. 
 



Windows for Press Box 
I received a phone call from Al Stupek regarding the installation of more windows in the 
football press box.  His concern is that there is very limited seating to view the entire length of 
the field from inside the press box.  He added that there may already be a couple of 
groups/individuals willing to help fund this project.  I told him I would bring to the board, and if 
approved to move forward, I would get bids for this project.  
 
 

TRANSPORTATION 
Annual State Report 
The report for Fiscal ’17, payable in Fiscal ’18 was completed in August.  The state figured 
reimbursement at 100% for this year vs. figuring only at 71% for regular and vocational 
transportation, and 91% for special education transportation for the previous year.  This 
increase in percentage doesn’t necessarily mean we will receive the entire reimbursement due 
to the district. Last year, we received two of the four scheduled payments, and one of last 
year’s payments was received in this fiscal year (August).  Mr. Bauer & Heather have budgeted 
for the last FY ’17 payment and one FY ’18 payment.    


